
 
 

MEDIA CONTACTS: 
Kari Ferguson, Communications Coordinator 
(775) 832-1301, kmf@ivgid.org  

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 

IVGID Board of Trustees appoints Bobby Magee as new District General Manager 
   

INCLINE VILLAGE, Nev. (March 7, 2024) – At a special meeting on Wednesday, March 6, 2024, the Incline 
Village General Improvement District (IVGID) Board of Trustees approved a 2-year contract with Mr. Bobby 
Magee to become the new District General Manager. Magee has worked for the District for the past eight 
months as the Interim Finance Director, and therefore has a deep understanding of the District and its needs. 
 
Magee started his career in government with San Joaquin County as the Assistant Fleet Manager, before 
moving into the County Administrator’s Office, which is the executive office of the County.  For almost 10 
years, he was assigned to an executive position, in charge of the oversight of various County divisions 
including Parks and Recreation, Public Works (utilities, water and wastewater) and Special Districts (much like 
a Nevada GID), where he provided significant operational and fiscal oversight to each division.  While in this 
role, Magee managed a budget of over $500 million.   

Following Magee’s departure from San Joaquin County, he began consulting with various governmental 
entities in California. In this capacity, Magee has assisted many different entities with policy and procedure 
development, fiscal oversight, financial and procurement development, and governmental reporting 
standards. 

Most recently, Magee was at the City of San Bruno, Calif., filling the role of Interim Finance Director until a 
permanent replacement was found.  After that contract ended, IVGID contacted Bobby for help with the 
oversight of its Finance division, ultimately appointing him as the Interim Director of Finance for the District. 

At their March 6 board meeting, the IVGID Board of Trustees expressed their unanimous support for Mr. 
Magee to assume the leadership role within the District. 

“I am honored to have been appointed to this position by the Board of Trustees,” Magee said. “I am excited 
to take on this new challenge, to provide guidance and support to District staff, and to assist the Board of 
Trustees with ensuring their directives and initiatives are completed timely and with the excellence this 
District has come to expect from its dedicated and hardworking employees.” 
 
The IVGID Board of Trustees would also like to thank Interim General Manager Mike Bandelin for his 
willingness to provide the District with exemplary leadership while staff and the Board sought candidates for 
the General Manager position. 
 
About the Incline Village General Improvement District 
The Incline Village General Improvement District, commonly referred to as IVGID, is a fiscally-responsible community 
partner which provides superior utility services, community oriented recreation programs and facilities. With a passion 
for quality of life and our environment, IVGID strives to enhance the reputation of the community as an excellent place 
to live, work, recreate, visit and invest. For more information about IVGID, please call (775) 832-1100 or visit 
www.ivgid.org. 
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